Monday February 10, 2025
Belle Plaine Community Center
9:30 a.m.

At 9:30 a.m. Alvin Bartz called to order the February 2025 monthly board meeting
present for roll call was Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1, Cody Hoffman Supervisor
#2, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer.

8 Citizens Present
AGENDA:
TREASURER’S REPORT

Colleen went over the bank statements and the bills to be paid, she also
mentioned that the tax settlements need to paid on Tuesday. Wade asked some
questions about the fire department bill and then made a motion to accept the
bills as presented, seconded by Cody, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

CLERKS REPORT

The minutes from the January monthly meeting had been sent to the board
members. With no corrections or additions Wade Wisnefske made a motion to
approve the minutes, seconded by Cody, all in favor, non-opposed, motion
carried.

The Clerk asked when the board members wanted to attend the Board of Review
training, it was decided that everyone will do it virtually.

AGENDA

The zoning ordinance was gone over, the Clerk should reach out to Rich Carlson to
change: who to notify when a zoning meeting is held from 500 feet (which was for
Agriculture) to all adjacent properties.

We also discussed putting together a utility ordinance, the Clerk is to contact Rich
Carlson to put together a generic ordinance.

Discussion was had on the short-term rental ordinance, we looked at our Room
Tax Ordinance to see if we can add some of the suggestions we had talked about
before that we thought we should include such as quiet time, parking,



applications through the town plus inspections through the state. Cody will write
something up and have it for the next meeting.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

Alvin said that a Forester walked Gibson Island with him and Dick Hesse, someone
from Wamsco also was present. A lot of wood that has already fallen needs to be
cleaned up, he said that on the south side they had to walk single file, if we are
going to change the isthmus we may need to change the variance. We will
continue to work on this. Alvin also meet with the snowplow crew at the County.
It was decided that they need to get the main roads done sooner and be more
efficient.

SUPERVISOR REPORT

None

Wade made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Alvin, all in favor, none opposed,
motion carried.

Adjourned at 10:30 a.m.
Kristine Vomastic Clerk

Public Comments

Lynn Tober Steinke County Supervisor gave an update from the Shawano County
Board. There is a meeting coming up concerning wheel tax, most people so far are
against it. There will be a meeting on 02-21-25 from 10-2 p.m. concerning
Agriculture. You must register by the 14’th if you want to attend.



